Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
July 23, 2009
Members present were: Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy, Jack Busher and Monique Mullis.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (June 2009) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:   Our current spending balance is $5225 in the 1st Bank account.   Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.
Programs/Finance:  An application was submitted to Wells Fargo for $1500 to help fund the Junior Ranger program.  The decisions will be announced at the end of August.  Glen is also looking at USAA for additional funding for that program.  Janeen indicated that the committee working on the program is looking at developing a 24 page, full color book.  She has acquired several printing estimates ranging from $1300 on up for 250 books.  Glen was contacted by someone at Cherry Creek State Park interested in starting a Friends group for that park, however, the person had not yet discussed it with the Park Manager there.    
Membership:  We have 2 new members since June.  The membership committee met and developed a welcome packet for new and renewing members.  An example was passed around.  The question came up as to who the pins we just purchased would go to and it was decided that they would go to renewing members who already have trail guides.  Lifetime members receive two pins.  Monique is going to develop a new brochure for us to replace the color one we have now and update it.  The membership committee presented the idea of establishing goals for the year and publishing an “annual report” in the first newsletter of the year to outline what we accomplished over the past year.    

Communications:  Monique has developed a Face Book page for the Park and has offered to do one for the Friends as well.  Jack is working on the website.  We did receive a bill of $166 for our website domain and web host.  A newsletter was published in June, but the yahoo list serve did not work in notifying members it has been published.  Jim Schwerin is still posting the newsletter on the website when Jack finishes it.  Lori will work on developing a Friends email group and send it to Jack.
Volunteer Update:  The King Sooper card is almost gone.  More funds are going to be needed for it.  Jack passed around a poster he made of “what’s blooming” in the park and proposed doing a monthly poster to hang in the VC and camper services building.  A motion was made to approve the spending of up to$50 for the printing and visual displays of the posters.     
Old Business
Membership Incentives:  discussed earlier – Board members can buy pins for $4.00 each.  
Friends Only Event:  The idea of a friends’ only trip to the top of the mountain is not dead.  We just can’t use a lot of park staff to make it happen.  Thus, we decided we can make this happen at a later date.   We will have our annual open meeting/picnic September 17.  The nomination process will occur that night for the open board member positions.  We will also give an update of what is going on state wide and locally with state parks.  The Friends will fully support the volunteer recognition dinner when Brian has it this year.  
Endowment Fund:  22 passes were purchased from the endowment fund for use on July 3-5.  They were all given out.  The anonymous donor was pleased.  Not all the interest from the fund was released, thus when it is more passes will be purchased.
Park Manager Update

-Budget news – Brian Greenleaf’s position has been eliminated as part of budget cuts.  His last day will be Nov. 1.  12 ½ positions were eliminated across the state parks system.  Seasonal dollars were cut by 20%.  This amounts to 3-5 people for CMSP.  $10,000 was also cut from the utility budget.  On November 1, all campsites will close except for 13.  The Forest Service will begin the 3rd phase of their fire mitigation around Blackmer in September.
-Rich had his surgery and is doing well.  He hopes to be back in late August, but it is dependent on when the Doctor allows him to return to work.    
-The time has run out for the purchase order for the displays in the Camper Services building and they are only half done.  Monique indicated that the Park may come to the Friends for $10,000 for the completion of this project.   
New business

Janeen reported that about 30 – 40 wooden “cookies” for branding have been sold so far.  She is looking for wood for that project.  
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.  Next meeting will be August 20 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

